
Attendees
Burr, Moore, Venman, Rau, McFarland, Zimmer

Registration

Age
Group

Total
Players

Boys 14U 27

Boys 12U 31

Boys 10U 17

Boys 8U 8

83

Girls 14U 6

Girls 12U 12

Girls 10U 3

Girls 8U 3

24

It appears that there will only be a 12U team on the girls side this spring.

Discussion about the 25 % late fee
● Some coaches received feedback that the late fee is excessive
● Several years ago we added the late fee to motivate families to register earlier
● This is important so that we have an idea of what teams we’ll have…some torneys (e.g.

Lax Bash) are already full by Mar 1
● This is also important so that we have time to order uniforms
● The fee seems to be working because roughly half of the registrations came in within a

few days of the late fee deadline
● Next season we’ll consider reducing the late fee (e.g. make it 15%)

Registrations by date



Spring Coaches
● We still haven’t identified a 10U coach
● 8U and 10U will practice at Dow High at the same time as the high school team so that

high school players and coaches can help with 8U and 10U
● The club will pay the US lacrosse membership fee for high school players that help at

several practices, high school players may also want to use it for volunteer hours for
NHS

Spring Scheduling
● The boys schedule is set except for local games and May 20
● The girls will attend Eagle Jam, Lax Zing, and Cranbrook and will try to find some play

days

Starter kits
● ~$5000 has been spent on starter kit gear since fall 2022
● 11 high school boys, 25 youth boys, and 6 youth girls have signed up for starter kits

since fall 2022

4
goalie
sticks

28 helmets

1
goalie
chest

1 boys stick



8 gloves

10 girls sticks

6 boys shafts

21 goggles

28
shoulder
pads

12 elbow pads

Honor the Game
● Interest for HTG is higher than normal this year including several more elite teams that

don’t usually attend

Scholarships for 2 spring players and 1 summer player were discussed, but the vote was
performed by email because a quorum was not present at the meeting.

Jonathan will send a reminder to the club about the spirit wear order by March 20.

Jonathan will send a reminder for coaches to register.

Discussion of storage options and box boards/location was tabled until a future meeting
because Joe S. was not present.

We will cancel the April meeting but will meet at least briefly in early May in preparation for
Honor the Game.


